
Dean’s Council 
December 15, 2010 

Minutes 
 
 

Members Present:  Russell Lowery-Hart, Joy Brenneman, Bill Crawford, Daniel 
Esquivel, Shawn Fouts, Patsy Lemaster, Jerry Moller, Carol Moore and Renee 
Vincent 
 
Members Absent: Lou Ann Seabourn 
 
Others Present: Donna Cleere and Sheryl Mueller 
 
 
Program Marketing 
 
Ellen Green will attend the next Dean’s Council meeting on January 5. She has a 
budget to market a limited number of programs. Russell asked Dean’s Council 
members to bring a list of recommended programs that meet the following 
criteria: 
 

 Programs with the greatest potential for growth 

 Correlated with highest quality 
 
Career Cluster brochures will also be discussed with Ellen. 
 
Academic Leadership Retreat 
 
Russell distributed a copy of the proposed schedule of Spring 2011 Kickoff 
Activities. 
 
An academic leadership retreat for division chairs, department chairs and 
program coordinators is scheduled for Thursday, January 13 from 8:00am to 
3:00pm. The retreat will be held at Region XVI. Dean’s Council members are 
scheduled to arrive at 1:00 to hear presentations that have been developed 
throughout the day.  
 
West Campus Presentation 
 
Bill Crawford distributed handouts outlining the history of the West Campus and 
maps of the original and current layout of the campus and gave a brief history of 
the campus. 
 
Donna Cleere presented information about the Dental Hygiene and Dental 
Assisting programs. She included the service learning activities students 



participate in during the year. Activities include not only local, but regional and 
international (Nicaragua) events as well. 
 
Sheryl Mueller presented information on the ADN and LVN programs in the 
Nursing Division. The ADN program is the third largest of the 62 ADN programs 
in the state (behind Austin Community College and El Centro in the Dallas 
County Community College District) and the fifth largest among the 94 RN 
programs in the state. 
 
New Business 
 
MCC is receiving a donation of 10-15 acres for a Career and Technical facility. 
 
A group from Hereford is touring the Canyon ISD support center tonight. 
Hereford is considering the possibility of a new facility and the Canyon ISD 
support center is a structure that could be modeled.  
 
Adjourned at 3:20. 
 


